Submission – Community Housing Federation of Victoria (via email)

CHFV Submission regarding Options paper 1: Options for reform of the Owners Corporations Act 2006

Community Housing Organisations (CHOs) can relate to the operations of the Owners Corporations Act in a number of different ways:

·         As the owner of a majority of units in a block and therefore effectively the owners’ corporation manager.

·         As the owner of one or several units in a block.

·         As the manager of one or several units that are owned by a private landlord or the Department of Health and Human Services.

However properties that are part of owners corporations would not be a very large proportion of total community housing stock.

Many of the options seem to be sensible suggestions to do with strengthening the powers of owners corporations and dealing with dysfunctional owners corporations that don’t have meetings and meet the requirements of the Act.  It would strengthen the ability to pursue fee payments and institute maintenance plans.  

The major proposal we would have problems with is Option 11A.  This would exempt owners corporations from the need to engage the internal dispute resolution process for matters they initiate.  We are concerned that this may be used to take discriminatory action against community tenants in properties that our members manage.  We think that the early use of mediatory dispute resolution processes is one of the strengths of the current Act, especially compared to the Residential Tenancies Act.  Perhaps this measure could be restricted to matters to do with payment of fees.

We are also concerned about Options 6D and 6E, which would expand rule-making power to enable rules to be made, for pets, smoke drift, renovations and access to common property.  This would enable owners corporations to make rules that could be overly restrictive on occupants of individual units.  We do not believe they should be given such powers.

Cheers,

Mark Smoljo

